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Effective Spring 2015, students can view the last date of attendance (LDA) reported by each instructor. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As a recipient of federal aid funds, you must attend all classes if you want to keep your financial assistance at Southern University at Shreveport (SUSLA).  
 

Failure to begin attendance in all classes by the 14th class day (Fall/Spring semesters) or 7th class day (Summer sessions) could result in a reduction or 
cancellation of your financial aid and student refund. You could be required to repay some or all of your financial aid and you could lose your eligibility for 
future financial assistance. 
 

At a minimum, instructors will document attendance from the first day of class until the end of the refund period.  Once an instructor has reported your last 
date of attendance (LDA) in Banner Web Services, it is at the instructor’s discretion to update the original date on file before the next reporting date.  
 

If a student withdraws or stops attending classes prior to completing 60% of the term, whether any credits have been earned for the term or not, a portion of 
the aid received is considered to be unearned and must be returned to the Title IV programs (federal financial aid) from which it was received.  
 

Unpaid balances due to SUSLA that result from amounts returned to Title IV programs (federal financial aid) and other sources of aid will be charged back to the 
student. The student is also responsible for uncollected tuition to SUSLA. 
 

To assist students in tracking the attendance reported by instructors, the Registrar’s Office, in collaboration with the Office of Financial Aid, established a 
method in Banner Web Services to display which instructors have recorded attendance, as required.  Therefore, there is no need for you to contact the Office of 
Financial Aid or Registrar’s Office to determine your attendance information. 
 

Effective January 2015, please follow the steps below to review your last date of attendance (LDA) information. 
1. Log into your Banner Web Services account. 
2. Click on “Student Records/Grades”. 
3. Click on “Midterm Grades”. 
4. Select the appropriate term. 
5. Review the Coursework information to identify which instructor reported your last date of attendance. 

a. If the midterm grade is “SH”, the instructor reported you as an active participant in class. 
b. If the midterm grade is “NS”, the instructor reported you as never attending class (NO SHOW). 
c. If the midterm grade is blank, the instructor has not entered your last date of attendance. 

6. Contact the appropriate instructor for missing LDAs, as well as to challenge a NO SHOW you feel was incorrectly reported. 
 

NOTE:  A “NO SHOW” status will have a negative impact on the amount of your financial aid and student refund. 
 

Should you have questions or concerns, don’t hesitate to contact the Registrar’s Office at registraroffice@susla.edu or 318.670.9229. 
 

The screen shot below is provided to assist in viewing the LDAs in your Banner Web Services account.  
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